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 During the official duration of Texas District UPC Sunday School and Youth Camps the Texas District 
UPC Campground is closed to those who are not approved Camp workers, registered campers, Texas 
District UPC RV Owners Association occupants, and approved auxiliary personnel due to strict security 
measures and insurance concerns.  This policy includes all services and/or activities of Sunday School 
and Youth Camps.    

o EXCEPTION:  As per the Texas District UPC District Board, a licensed minister and his/her spouse 
are welcome to visit the Camps.  As always, they should register with the camp office upon 
entering the grounds.  Due to the new closed campus structure in which traffic on and off the 
campus is being reduced, it is asked that visits be limited in number and length of time.  
Ministers and spouses visiting the camp should not be accompanied by other individuals.  

 Ministers’ children who are under the designated camp age are permitted with their 
parents.   

 Ministers’ children who are of the designated camp age should be registered campers if 
desiring to be on campus during the Camp.  They are subject to the normal rules for 
campers.   

 Ministers’ children who are over the designated camp age are not permitted to visit 
with or without their parents. 

 Any questions regarding this policy should be directed to that particular Camp’s 
Executive Committee. 
 

 The Texas District UPC RV Owners Association RV Park located adjacent the softball field is not a part of 
the Campus during the official duration of Texas District UPC Sunday School and Youth Camps, and 
everyone who is staying overnight in these RVs must abide by the Texas District UPC RV Owners 
Association RV Park Policy. 

 


